

# 分层跟踪检测(三)Discovering Useful Structures & Listening and Talking



### A级 必备知识基础练

# I.单词拼写

- 1.The next morning, his new bike was <u>nowhere</u> (无处) to be found.
- 2.To a very large \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_(程度),we are responsible for much of the good fortune that we encounter.
- 3.I didn't use to enjoy \_\_\_\_\_\_\_ (歌剧),but my mother has changed me.
- 4. They put their arms around each other and <u>hugged</u> (拥抱) tightly.
- 5.Do you consider contributions to charities a <u>duty</u> (责任) or a pleasure?

#### I II III IV V VI VII

- **6**.I have no <u>i</u>ntention of coming to this terrible place again!
- 7. Since Stephen can play many <u>m</u> <u>usical</u> instruments, he may well be called a man of accomplishments in music.
- **8**. After graduation from college, she still didn't decide as to what career she wanted to <u>pursue</u>.
- 9.In case you need something, please don't <u>hesitate</u> to ask me.
- 10. Eventually ,your child will leave home to lead her own life as a fully independent adult.

### Ⅱ.单句语法填空

- 1.I was stuck \_\_\_\_\_ a traffic jam on a highway back home.
- 2.Perhaps I shouldn't say that—I might get \_\_\_\_\_ trouble.
- 4. When I was a student, I would do (do) my homework every night.
- 5.He said that he <u>was coming/would come</u> (come) to pay you a visit the next weekend.

- **6**.It was reported that there was going \_\_\_\_\_\_ to be \_\_\_\_\_ (be) a thunderstorm the next day.
- 7.He was about to say (say) something more when he was suddenly stopped by her.
- 8. At that time he did not know that quitting the job was \_\_\_\_\_\_ to become \_\_\_\_\_\_ (become) the turning point in his life.

#### III.单句写作

- 1.从某种程度上来说,她的失败是由于运气不好。
- To some extent ,her failure is due to her bad luck.
- 2.在午饭时间,值班教师负责维持校内秩序。
- The teachers on duty are policing the school buildings during the lunch hour.
- 3.你最好把这个电话号码记在你的笔记本上,以免你可能会遗忘。

You had better take down the telephone number in your notebook

in case you may forget about it.

4.他离开美国,打算到中国旅游。

He left America with the intention of travelling in China.

5.他对任何不幸的人都很慷慨。

He would not hesitate to give money to anyone down on their luck.

#### IV.用方框内的情态动词完成短文

dare, have to, be able to, had better, can' t, needn' t

- If you 1. dare not try a "painful" diet to stay healthy, this new app is the perfect solution—and you 2. needn't pay for it! The app works by quickly showing photos of different food. All you 3. have to do is select the photos of healthy food. Then you will 4. be able to train your brain to select healthy food in real situations. So, if you are a sugar addict and 5. can't say no to chocolate or cola, you 6. had better download it now!
  - I II III IV V VI VII

# B级 能力素养提升练

## V.阅读理解

(2023四川绵阳南山中学高一下学期期中考试)

While Romano's classmates were beginning their college life, the 19-year-old Croatian young man had different dreams. In Croatia, taking a gap year is not as common as in other countries, but Romano decided to take a break for a year or two after high school and try volunteering in Africa.

Upon arrival in Arusha, Tanzania, Romano found a volunteering project through an organization. Now he helps poor children and teaches them English and math. These children are not abandoned. They come from low-income families and any help is welcome. There is no soap or running water in the school, and to learn English, the children depend on volunteers because there are not enough qualified teachers.

"They don't have much and they are poor. But they are honest and happy, because they are not aware that there may be something better out there for them. As I was lecturing, I saw the materials they used for learning:wornout pencils, one eraser for 20 children, torn and printed notebooks, and not to mention clothes and shoes. I will only tell you that uniforms are worn to conceal their clothing and thus to hide material inequality," says Romano, who was therefore encouraged to launch a charity action to collect donations for children's necessities.

Romano believes that every child has the right to the basics, including education. It is for this reason that he wants to help these little ones. "Even though I was aware of it before, I realized how privileged I am in life just because I was born on another continent. I learned to appreciate more what I have and manage without the basics. As a result, I met a different culture, tested my limits and looked at things from a different perspective—a gratitude perspective," concludes Romano, hoping that little by little, both he and other volunteers will contribute to positive change through their work.

【语篇解读】本文是一篇记叙文。文章主要讲述了19岁的克罗地亚年轻 人Romano在高中毕业后,选择休息一两年,尝试在非洲做志愿者。

- 1. What did Romano do as soon as he reached Arusha?
- A.He volunteered to teach the local children.
- B.He made preparations for his college life.
- C.He improved the local educational program.
- D.He helped to train the less-qualified teachers.

细节理解题。根据文章第二段第一、二句可知,Romano一到Arusha就自愿 教当地的孩子。故选A项。

- 2. What can be inferred about the children that Romano teaches?
- A. They are too poor to be happy.
- B. They all have an incomplete family.
- C. They have no local English teachers.
- D. They know little about the outside world.

推理判断题。根据文章第三段第一、二句可知,这里的孩子对外面的世界了解非常少。故选D项。

3. Which word can replace the underlined word "conceal" in paragraph 3?

A.Show.

B.Rid.

**Q**.Mask.

D.Advertise.

词义猜测题。根据画线词下文"thus to hide material inequality"可知,画线词的意思和"掩盖"相关,与C项"Mask(掩饰、遮盖)"意思一致。故选C项。

- 4. What did Romano learn from his experience?
- A.All children should have access to everything.
- B.He should treasure more his life and feel grateful.
- C.Adults should try our best to make the world better.
- D.He should work hard in college to be more powerful.

推理判断题。根据文章最后一段中"Even though I was aware of it before...hoping that little by little,both he and other volunteers will contribute to positive change through their work."可知,Romano从自己的经历中学会了珍惜自己所拥有的,懂得感恩。故选B项。

以上内容仅为本文档的试下载部分,为可阅读页数的一半内容。如要下载或阅读全文,请访问: <a href="https://d.book118.com/925213333011012003">https://d.book118.com/925213333011012003</a>